
July 16, 2020 
 
The Portage Township Planning Commission (PC) July 16, 2020 meeting was called to order at 7:36 PM via 
Zoom by Chair Melanie Watkins.  Present were Watkins, Ted Soldan, Jeff Koski, Connie Sherry, John Ligon, 
Dave Rulison, and Peggy Anderson.  Guests John Ollila and Brian Irizarry  were also present.  No signup sheet 
was available since it was a Zoom meeting, so the chair and secretary made a strong effort to make sure 
everyone was accounted for before the meeting started. 
 
Peggy Anderson made a motion to accept the May 7 and June 24 planning commission minutes.  The motion 
was seconded by Koski.  Chair Watkins asked for discussion.  Koski asked if the circumstance in Hurontown 
with the ditches had been mentioned in the minutes.  Secretary Soldan looked through the minutes and found 
the paragraph, which was read aloud to the meeting participants.  Koski said he hoped that something would 
be put in writing as to who takes responsibility for the ditches in Hurontown.  Koski offered to draft a letter 
and send it to Trustee Ollila, who would proof it and pass it along to Supervisor Peterson for the appropriate 
signatures. 
 
Soldan made a motion to adopt the stormwater ordinance (as amended) discussed at the public hearing 
preceding the July 16, 2020 meeting, and to pass it along to the township board with a recommendation for 
adoption.  The motion was seconded by Ligon.  There being no discussion, the motion was put up for a vote, 
and it passed unanimously. 
 
Ollila addressed the planning commission regarding progress on the proposed soccer complex development in 
the Dodgeville area.  This development includes an indoor arena roughly the size of the Dee Stadium in 
downtown Houghton, and several outdoor fields.  Work has begun on the outdoor fields even though the size 
of the project exceeds the 1 acre limit at which point the planning commission should have been involved.  
This breach was the result of a misunderstanding, the details of which the planning commission were 
apprised. 
 
Brian Irizarry, who is the point person for this project, next spoke.  He said his company purchased the 
property for an indoor arena with a synthetic field.  He had researched the situation, and found a lot of 
support in the area for such a facility among the two universities and local groups.  Irizarry showed wetlands 
delineation maps for the fields and the structure, and talked about the steps necessary to mitigate the 
wetlands that will be lost due to the construction.   (See attached) 
 
Irizarry said there were no plans yet available for the structure, but that they had a good idea of the size they 
wanted (similar to the Dee Stadium in downtown Houghton.)  In general they are looking at a design that 
would handle the snowload from Copper Country winters, and that a mezzanine is being discussed.  Connie 
Sherry asked if the building would be unheated.  Izairry said it would be heated.  He went on to say he was 
working on the 3 outdoor fields at this time.  Stormwater runoff from the construction would be downhill to 
the west.  The 3 fields would encompass 1.8 acres, exceeding the threshold of 1 acre, at which point the 
planning commission should have been involved in the approval process.  The site is zoned B2.   
 
According to Irizarry, two site plans will be presented to the planning commission, one for the outdoor fields 
and one for the building.  Ollila asked if the planning commission would consider reviewing the stormwater 
plan for the whole project when the plans for the building are more developed?  The rationale being that the 
outdoor soccer fields will not have much of an effect on stormwater runoff, but the building and parking lot 
will.   This would allow Irizarry to submit one stormwater management plan rather than two.  The planning 
commission saw no problem with this concept.  No motion was felt to be necessary at this time, and none was 
made. 



 
Next on the agenda was a project that board trustees Ollila and Bingham were working on.  He was 
responding to some confusion regarding the zoning of some land parcels in the Hurontown/Dodgeville area.  
Ollila presented a map showing the zoning classifications as they currently exist in the area under 
consideration (attached).  Ollila drafted a letter (attached) to the planning commission that details his 
concerns about the discrepancies between the zoning district restrictions and the tax classification specified 
on the property tax bills paid by the property owners.  PC members read the letter and asked Ollila questions 
about his proposal for a new B-3 "Quiet Business District".   A discussion followed after which no action was 
take.  The planning commission decided to table this issue until a future meeting. 
 
Peggy Anderson then asked the planning commission (PC) members if they were ok with her submitting the 
paperwork for payment for PC members without their signatures?  The commission agreed this would be ok 
until we can start meeting in person again. 
 
Koski made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:07 pm.  The motion was seconded by Anderson and passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Ted Soldan, Secretary 
 

 
 
 
Figure 1.  proposed soccer field and building development 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Figure 2. Property Class Superior Rd Portage Twp 

 
 
 



 
 Figure 3. John Ollila letter to planning commission re "Quiet Business District" 


